
 
 

Memo 
 
Date:  May 14, 2019 
 
To:  Town Council 
 
From:  Ryan Crum, Director of Planning & Building 
  Mark Witsman, Town Engineer 
 
Re:  Realignment – Thoroughfare Plan Update 
 
 
At the 2019 Town Council Retreat the Town Council directed to staff to continue discussions 
with INDOT on the current alignment bridge project.  In addition, the Council directed staff to 
bring up, as a discussion item, a potential Thoroughfare Plan Amendment at the May 2019 
Regular Council meeting.  The potential amendment to be discussed would be the removal of the 
re-alignment from the Town’s Thoroughfare Plan.   
 
Following discussions at the meeting, if the Council directs staff to begin the amendment 
process, a potential schedule is detailed below: 
 

• Planning & Building Dept. would file an application for a Comprehensive Plan 
Amendment no later than Friday, May 24th.   

• Public Notice for the public hearing would be completed no later than Saturday, June 8th.   
• The Plan Commission would hold a public hearing on June 18th @ 6:30pm.  The Plan 

Commission would provide a recommendation on this petition to the Town Council 
• Town Council would have the opportunity to act upon the petition at the July 9th meeting.   

 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Ryan Crum, AICP     Mark Witsman, P.E. 
Director of Planning & Building   Town Engineer 
Town of McCordsville      Town of McCordsville 
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